
 

 

 

 
 
 
Email from Carolyn Terry to Essex early years and childcare and childcare providers 
 
From: Free Entitlement Funding Queries <FEEEQueries@essex.gov.uk>  
Sent: 02 July 2020 21:08 
Cc: Free Entitlement Funding Queries <FEEEQueries@essex.gov.uk> 
Subject: Urgent - Please Read - Covid-19 Update 2 July 2020  
 
Dear All 
 
Just in case you haven’t yet seen, here is the link to the updated Actions for early years and 
childcare providers during the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak guidance that was issued 
today. 
 
This guidance provides updates on the following sections: - 

• sets out a change to the protective measures in early years settings that will be effective 
from 20 July, removing the requirement to keep children in small consistent groups within 
settings, but still minimising mixing where possible (sections 2.1 and 3.3) 

• new content on risk assessment (3.1), supporting staff with increased risk factors (3.2) and 
system of controls (3.3) 

• updated content on attendance at settings for those shielding, with changes to the advice 
effective from 1 August, and removal of content on vulnerable children since settings are 
open for all children (section 4) 

• updated content on wraparound care (5.3) 

• an update on Early Years Foundation Stage reforms (7.6) and Reception Baseline 
Assessment (7.7) 

 
We are in the process of comparing the guidance with the re-opening guidance we issued for 1 
June, and will circulate this early next week. In the meantime, if you would like any support in 
planning for opening in September please contact your local Early Years Education Partner via 
the following mailboxes: - 

For settings based in: - 

North East Essex (Colchester and Tendring) - eyanortheast@essex.gov.uk 

Mid Essex (Chelmsford, Maldon and Braintree) - EYAdvisers.Mid@Essex.gov.uk 

West Essex (Harlow, Epping Forest and Uttlesford) - EYFS.West@essex.gov.uk 

South Essex (Basildon, Brentwood, Castlepoint and Rochford) - 
EYadviser.South@essex.gov.uk 
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Best wishes 
 
Carolyn  
 
Carolyn Terry 
EYCC Sufficiency and Sustainability Manager 
Strategy, Planning and Performance 
Education Directorate  
Essex County Council  
https://eycp.essex.gov.uk/ 
Please note my normal working days are Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 
 
T: 033 3013 6481 
Mob: 078 2586 0004  
E:: carolyn.terry@essex.gov.uk  
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